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The Honorable Larry Phillips






August 9, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is an ordinance related to Dolan v King County.  This ordinance provides $350,000 in appropriation to establish the Risk Abatement/Dolan Fund, and provides appropriation to transfer funds from the Current Expense Fund to the Risk Abatement/Dolan Fund.  This fund has been set up under the Risk Abatement Fund, a special revenue fund established to account for costs resulting from class action employment lawsuits against King County.  

The Risk Abatement/Dolan Fund will facilitate the payment of legal, consulting, and administrative expenses related to the lawsuit.  It is both necessary and prudent to establish this fund to keep track of the lawsuit’s administrative costs and provide sound fiscal management of public funds.
As with any litigation, preliminary negotiations are continuing, to the extent possible, in these sensitive legal matters.  My staff has been keeping the County Council and their staff informed of any new developments with this lawsuit.  I certify that funds are available.
Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to working with council on this sensitive matter.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Cowan, at 296-3434.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
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